
From: Chambers - Hatcher J <Chambers.Hatcher.J@fwc.gov.au>  
Sent: Friday, November 3, 2023 4:00 PM 
To: Claire Gray-Starcevic <claire.gray-starcevic@unitedworkers.org.au> 
Subject: RE: C2019/52929 – Review of certain C14 rates in modern awards 
 

OFFICIAL 

 
Dear Ms Gray-Starcevic,  
 
The President will grant the extension sought; the UWU’s material pursuant to items 1(c) and 1(d) of 

the directions issued on 22 September 2023 is due by Friday, 10 November 2023.  
 
 

Edrea Venal 
Associate to Justice Hatcher, President 
 

 
 

T (02) 9308 1812 

E chambers.hatcher.j@fwc.gov.au  

Level 11, Terrace Tower, 80 William Street, EAST SYDNEY NSW 2011 

www.fwc.gov.au  
 
My working days are Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday.  

 

 
 

The Fair Work Commission acknowledges that our business is conducted on the traditional lands of  
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people. We acknowledge their continuing connection to country 
and pay our respects to their Elders past, present and emerging. 

 
This email was sent from Gadigal Country. 
 

From: Claire Gray-Starcevic <claire.gray-starcevic@unitedworkers.org.au>  
Sent: Friday, November 3, 2023 11:39 AM 
To: Chambers - Hatcher J <Chambers.Hatcher.J@fwc.gov.au> 
Subject: RE: C2019/52929 – Review of certain C14 rates in modern awards 
 

OFFICIAL 

 
Dear Ms Venal 
 
UWU will be filing a further brief submission in relation to directions (a) and (b) today, in 
addition to that filed by Mr Smith. 
 
Kind regards 
 
Claire Gray-Starcevic 

mailto:chambers.hatcher.j@fwc.gov.au
http://www.fwc.gov.au/
mailto:claire.gray-starcevic@unitedworkers.org.au
mailto:Chambers.Hatcher.J@fwc.gov.au


Acting Lead Industrial Officer (WA) - Strategic Power 
United Workers Union 
 
M:   0435 800 820 
E:    claire.gray-starcevic@unitedworkers.org.au 
W:   unitedworkers.org.au 
 

 
Email disclaimer: unitedworkers.org.au/emaildisclaimer  

mailto:claire.gray-starcevic@unitedworkers.org.au
http://www.unitedworkers.org.au/emaildisclaimer/


 
Email disclaimer: unitedworkers.org.au/emaildisclaimer  

 
 
 
From: Chambers - Hatcher J <Chambers.Hatcher.J@fwc.gov.au>  
Sent: Friday, November 3, 2023 11:06 AM 
To: Claire Gray-Starcevic <claire.gray-starcevic@unitedworkers.org.au> 
Subject: RE: C2019/52929 – Review of certain C14 rates in modern awards 
 

OFFICIAL 

 
Dear Ms Gray-Starcevic,  
 
I will bring this request to the President’s attention and revert as soon as I have his Honour’s 

instructions. Could you please confirm that the submissions to which you refer are those already 
lodged by Mr Smith of Actus Workplace Lawyers on behalf of various parties jointly, including the 
UWU? Or should I expect further submissions today that are solely from the UWU? 

 
 
Edrea Venal 

Associate to Justice Hatcher, President 
 

 
 

T (02) 9308 1812 

E chambers.hatcher.j@fwc.gov.au  

Level 11, Terrace Tower, 80 William Street, EAST SYDNEY NSW 2011 
www.fwc.gov.au  
 
My working days are Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday.  

 

 
 

The Fair Work Commission acknowledges that our business is conducted on the traditional lands of  
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people. We acknowledge their continuing connection to country 
and pay our respects to their Elders past, present and emerging. 

 
This email was sent from Gadigal Country. 

 

http://www.unitedworkers.org.au/emaildisclaimer/
mailto:Chambers.Hatcher.J@fwc.gov.au
mailto:claire.gray-starcevic@unitedworkers.org.au
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From: Claire Gray-Starcevic <claire.gray-starcevic@unitedworkers.org.au>  
Sent: Friday, November 3, 2023 11:18 AM 
To: Chambers - Hatcher J <Chambers.Hatcher.J@fwc.gov.au> 
Subject: C2019/52929 – Review of certain C14 rates in modern awards 
 
Dear Associate 
 
C2019/52929 – Review of certain C14 rates in modern awards 
 
Please see attached* correspondence on behalf of the United Workers Union in relation to 
the above matter. 
 
Kind regards 
 
Claire Gray-Starcevic 
Acting Lead Industrial Officer (WA) - Strategic Power 
United Workers Union 
 
M:   0435 800 820 
E:    claire.gray-starcevic@unitedworkers.org.au 
W:   unitedworkers.org.au 
 

 
Email disclaimer: unitedworkers.org.au/emaildisclaimer  

 

mailto:claire.gray-starcevic@unitedworkers.org.au
http://www.unitedworkers.org.au/emaildisclaimer/


 

 

3 November 2023 

 

Chambers of Justice Hatcher, President 

Fair Work Commission 

Level 10, Terrace Tower  

80 William Street 

EAST SYDNEY NSW 2011 

 

By email: chambers.hatcher.j@fwc.gov.au 

 

Dear Associate 

C2019/52929 – Review of certain C14 rates in modern awards 

We refer to the above matter and to the Statement published by the Full Bench on 22 

September 2023. Directions issued in that Statement invited interested parties to file: 

1. Submissions in respect of the provisional view stated in paragraph [8] of the Statement; 

2. Submissions as to the accuracy of the table at Attachment D;  

3. Draft determinations or proposals for any specific award variations that might be 
necessary; and  

4. Evidence upon which the party intends to rely.  

The United Workers Union (UWU) has an interest in 22 awards as part of the extended scope 

of review. While UWU is in a position to file submissions in relation to directions (1) and (2) 

above, we are continuing to seek instructions in relation to a draft determination or proposal 

for the relevant awards.  

We request an extension to file material in relation to directions (3) and (4) above until Friday 

10 November 2023. We note that such an extension is unlikely to have an impact on the 

current timetabling for this matter. 

Yours faithfully   

 

Claire Gray-Starcevic 

Acting Lead Industrial Officer (WA) 

United Workers Union 

P: 0435 800 820 

E: claire.gray-starcevic@unitedworkers.org.au 
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